
Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic Elementary School  
 

206 Glen Shields Ave., Concord, L4K 1T8 Tel: (905)-669-9520,  

Fax: (905) 669-9520 
Friday, June 20, 2025. 

 
RE: Farewell Message f rom Principal 

 
Dear Our Lady of  the Rosary CES Community, 
 

As I sit down to write this message, my heart is f illed with gratitude and a touch of  bittersweet emotion. 
Af ter more than f ive incredible years at Our Lady of  the Rosary CES, I have been given the opportunity to 
serve another school community within the YCDSB. While I am excited for this new journey, I will deeply 

miss the warmth, energy, and dedication that make this school so special . 
 
Each day here has been an absolute privilege—watching our students grow, learn, and achieve beyond 

expectations, working alongside an extraordinary team of  caring educators, and partnering with families 
who give their all to support our school’s success. Together, we have celebrated milestones, overcome 
challenges, and built a place where kindness, respect, and curiosity are the constant. 
 

I want to express my deepest appreciation to every student who has brought joy to our hallways, every 
teacher, early childhood educator and educational assistant who has inspired with passion, every parent 
who has been a vital part of  our school’s journey thus far, our wonderful members of  the OLR Catholic 

School Council, and both Trustee Jennifer Wigston and Fr. Augusto for their enduring support. Your 
collective dedication has shaped Our Lady of  the Rosary CES into an environment where learning is not 
just about books but about building character and conf idence. I would also like to thank Mr. Kendall Myler 

and Mr. Brent Matthews for their leadership, in my absence, at Our Lady of  the Rosary CES. 
 
Though my time here is coming to an end, the memories and lessons I have gained will stay with me 

forever. I know that Our Lady of  the Rosary CES will continue to f lourish under the new leadership of  
incoming principal, Mr. Robert Caruso, and I encourage you all to keep working together to make this 
school even stronger. 

 
Thank you for making these years some of  the most fulf illing of my life. It has truly been an honor to be 
your principal. 

 
With gratitude and warm wishes, 
 
 
William H Kwon 

 

Principal 

CC: South Area Superintendent, L. Sawicky 

Trustees: J. Wigston, A. Grella 


